
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April 28, 2022 

  

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro                                                 The Honorable Kay Granger 

Chair                                                                                        Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations                                      House Committee on Appropriations 

U.S. House of Representatives      U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, DC 20515                                                           Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger: 

I am requesting funding for rail link environmental impact statement in Danbury in fiscal year 2023.  

The entity to receive funding for this project is City of Danbury, located at 155 Deer Hill Avenue Danbury, CT 06810. 

The funding would be used to revitalize a currently abandoned interstate railway line known as the Beacon Line by 

restoring commuter services to satisfy an ever-expanding need. The plan calls for extending the current New York City 

Metro North Harlem Line rail which now terminates in Southeast, NY and providing a new connection to the Beacon 

Line and adding two stops in Danbury, CT. 

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 

 

    Sincerely, 

       

Jahana Hayes 

            Member of Congress 
 


